
 
CULTURAL DISTRICT COMMISSION 

MEETING MINUTES 
September 11, 2014 

Creativity Center Conference Room 
 

Attendance 
 
Commission present: Vicki Tilton, Carol Baker, David Hauman, Sherry Galbreath, Neeraj Joshi,  
Mike Kerber, Jamie Mathy, Carole Ringer, Karen Schmidt, Curtis Trout 
 
BCPA staff present: Tina Salamone, Graham Cowger, Brandy Maloney, Erin Mangian, Rodney Stickrod, 
Bev Spencer, Eric Veal, Dave Young 
 
Guests: Dexter O’Neal, Jeremy Haley 
 
 

Meeting opened at 7:30 a.m. by Chair, Vicki Tilton.  Roll call taken. Commission members, BCPA staff and 
Dexter O’Neal and Jeremy Haley, participants in the Multicultural Leadership Program, made brief re-
introductions.   
 
With a motion by Ringer and second by Mathy, previous minutes were approved. 
 
Review of recent activities and events 
 

Commission and staff received a copy of Veal’s August Commission Report (attached). 
 
Salamone shared an overview of the past month’s activities from her Director’s Highlights sheet (attached).  
Regarding the Creativity Center renovation, she noted there has been a shift in thinking about considering a 
geothermal system, as well as completing the building in one shot rather than in phases.  Salamone reported 
the BCPA outdoor café space planning continues. 
 
Other Business 
 

Tilton reported she and Giordano are serving on the Arts and Cultural Group for the City.  She noted it has 
been very interesting and a great learning experience for all. Tilton also stated there is a need for a common 
outlet to let people know what’s going on in the arts community.  Ringer responded the Area Arts Round 
Table (AART) is attempting to do this; they have a website and calendar but one of the problems is a lack of 
staff to place events on the page.  Tilton acknowledged the lack of resources and noted other sites also have 
incomplete information, including the City of Bloomington, CVB and the Chamber.  She added that those in 
the arts need a more open dialogue with each other.  Others agreed.  Tilton reported two members of the Arts 
and Cultural Group will speak before the City Council at some point. Tilton noted this is a positive thing and 
applauded the City for their efforts.  Baker asked if there is a target date for those on the committee to 
address City Council.  Tilton responded it will be at least a few months, as it will be after their group 
sessions are over and as there are still two monthly meetings remaining. 
 
Hauman asked if we have an annual deal with WGLT.  Mangian responded that WGLT promotes our shows 
and we give them tickets to give away on air.  Salamone reported she is unhappy with their lack of support 
for the BCPA’s Northern Exposure, an event for which WGLT was supposed to be a sponsor and added that 
it may work better to identify 4-5 BCPA shows for them to devote time to promoting rather having them 
promote across the board. 
 
Baker reported a new banner will be arriving soon to promote BCPA tours. 
 
Salamone announced Graham Cowger’s last day with the BCPA is tomorrow.  All thanked him for his work 
at the BCPA and wished him well in his new endeavors. All are welcome to join us in a goodbye dinner at 
Lucca Grill tonight. 
 

With a motion by Ringer and a second by Schmidt, meeting adjourned. 









 
 

DIRECTOR’S HIGHLIGHTS OF BCPA ACTIVITIES 
Commission Meeting to Commission Meeting, 8/14/14-9/11/14 

 
(This document is an offshoot of a digest report I do to keep Bobbie apprised of when I’m out 
in the community. It is not comprehensive of my time or that of any other staff member; it is 
truly a snapshot of the highlights of public interaction.) 
 
In addition to the myriad rentals and day-to-day hard work on the part of our staff, the following 
dates reflect moments where we were critically engaged with the public and/or media. 
 
8/14…..Took photos of Volunteers at Orientation & Review Meeting 

8/15…..Met with Bruegala staff 

8/18…..Met with Jeff Secord to discuss development options; also began a one week intensive 
with Gretchen McIntosh, a PhD candidate in Arts Administration & Public Policy from The Ohio 
State University; began a collaboration on THE PHILADELPHIA STORY with Community 
Players serving as lighting designer of their show 

8/19…..did radio with Susan Saunders, WJBC; was the subject of an interview with Pastelle 
magazine; attended an AART board meeting 

8/20…..Met with Jeff from WGLT and Erin to discuss our annual deal with them 

8/21…..Spoke at a morning Kiwanis meeting  
 
8/22…..BRUEGALA 

8/23…..BRUEGALA 
 
8/26…..Radio with Susan Saunders, WJBC; Took photos of Volunteers at Orientation & 
Review Meeting 
 
9/03…….Met with Michael Ingersoll of Under The Streetlamp for a site inspection and to 
discuss future collaborations. 
 
9/04…..Attended Millenials In The Workplace webinar at IWU 

9/05…..DEON COLE 

9/08…..Met with Team Farnsworth to discuss Creativity Center thoughts 

Graham’s last day is 9/12/14 

Plethora of meetings, both internal and external; positive buzz from community, 
colleagues and media; unsolicited calls to help us move the mission forward. 

 


